Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
  August 6, 2024 
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on August 6, 2024. In attendance Amanda Lofthus (Supervisor-Chair), Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Ivy Knoshaug.  The meeting was called to order at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the July monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree.  Becky reported that the CD will be coming due on August 21, 2024 and we will need to decide whether to leave as is or seek another financial institution. The board agrees that if Becky can find a better term and rate, to go ahead and proceed. Roger Corson motioned to approve and Amanda Lofthus seconded the motion.
OLD BUSINESS:
Mike talked with Josh Weiss on Thursday August 1, 2024. Josh had some equipment damage from another township, he’s hoping to get started the week of August 5, 2024.
Mike reported that some spot graveling was done on 420th West, and will need a couple more loads. The work on 440th started on Thursday July 22, 2024. Mike delivered the detour map to all residents on 440th, as well as the Laporte Post Office for mailboxes. The work on 440th has been completed.  
Mike reported that the correction of the deep ditch on 450th St , south side of the road west of Troy Boucher’s , work is about complete and looking good. Mike will seed the ditch and submit a claim for $18/hr. Roger Corson motioned to approve and Amanda Lofthus seconded the motion.
Roger called Hart Lake Township and left a message inquiring if they have a resolution for a 2-minute speaking purpose and a sign-up sheet for time/speaking/topic.
Ivy indicated that the outside bulletin board remodel is still in the works. Brad Edwards is willing to do the work or the new board. Brad has submitted an estimate of $3,500.  The board has suggested that conduit be added for inside lighting on the new bulletin board.  Roger Corson motioned to approve the proposed new design and expense of the new bulletin board for the Town Hall and Amanda Lofthus seconded the motion.
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nola Nickerson has submitted a letter of resignation as the Guthrie Township Town Hall Groundskeeper, effective December 31, 2024. The township will be seeking a new groundskeeper. 
Fall Road Tour October 6, 2024 8:00 A.M.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on September 17, 2024 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Amanda Lofthus and Roger Corson seconded the motion.

Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 9/17/2024

